
Phone the school office if your
child is absent from school.

Term 4, Week 8
Nov 30, 2023

Newsletter

MESSAGE FROM 
THE PRINCIPAL

IMPORTANT DATES
AND EVENTS:
Thu 30 Nov

Darwin Languages Center Awards

Fri 1 Dec
Assembly - 5/6 Gogoll 

Tue 5 Dec
SRC Beat the Heat Treat 

Wed 6 Dec
Preschool End of Year Concert

Blue Group 9 am
Yellow Group 1.30 pm

Thu 7 Dec
Year 6 Graduation

Tue 12 Dec
Presentation Assembly

Dear Families,

We are heading into the final two weeks of our school year. This
week, the last of our classes participated in the cooking and
nutrition program. This program has been excellent and
students have thoroughly enjoyed it. You can find the recipes in
this week’s newsletter. Last night, I went to watch the netball
teams play at Marrara. This year, we have had two teams play
in the schools competition. Our teams have played well, enjoyed
participating and learnt new skills. The Year 3/4 team were
particularly excited last night to have their first win. A very big
thank you to Mrs Chadbourne and Ms Green who have coached
the teams each week. Next Wednesday, the teams will play their
final matches of the season. 



Wagaman Primary School acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on

which we learn, the Larrakia people. We respect their Elders, past, present and

emerging. 

Last week, it was exciting to see our primary Japanese classes
connect with students in Japan. Wagaman students were able to
practice their language skills and communicate in Japanese. 

Next Tuesday, our SRC will hold their waterslide celebration day. All
classes will have a rostered time on the waterslide. Students need to
return their note and $2 contribution to school to participate in this
event. Students will need to wear their uniform to school and get
changed into bathers when it is their class turn. Students may bring
thongs to school to wear when their class is moving to and from the
waterslide. 

On Monday 11th and Tuesday 12th December, Ms Suvi and her social skills groups
will be holding a plant sale after school. They will be selling small potted plants for
$2 - $4. The plants will be for sale at the front of the school. The money raised will
support the ongoing development of our garden.

Over the next two weeks, we will hold our Year 6 graduation and our annual
presentation assembly. These are great celebrations of the year. Graduation
will be held at school on Thursday 7th December and our presentation
assembly will be held in the assembly area commencing at 8:30am, Tuesday
12th December.

As the year comes to an end, we will be saying goodbye to our Year 6
students and families who are moving. We will also be saying farewell to
some of our staff. Ms Ah Mat is currently on leave until the end of the year.
Ms Rachel has been back at Wagaman and is teaching her class. Ms Ah
Mat will be on parenting leave in 2024. Ms Green, Ms Courtney, Ms Gogoll
and Ms Edeson will also be leaving Wagaman. We thank all these teachers
for their great work and wish them well for their future adventures. 

Our whole school attendance is currently tracking at 88% for the year to date. We
have 3 classes with attendance of 90% or more for the year so far. There has
continued to be quite a bit of illness in the community lately and as a result we
have had higher levels of student and teacher absences. Hopefully, as we move into
the final two weeks of the year, this will reduce and our attendance will improve.
Please ensure you contact the school to notify us if your child is absent. 



Kind Regards
Mandy McKinnon
Principal

Thu 14 Dec Wed 13 Dec
Class parties.
Reports sent
home.

Final day of the
school year.

 Tue 12 Dec
Presentation
Assembly from
8.30 am.

Fri 8 DecThu 7 Dec
Year 6
Graduation.

Year 6 ice skating
excursion.

 Wed 6 Dec
Preschool End of
Year Concert.

Looking forward to seeing everyone at our end of year school events.



2024 INTENTIONS
If your child/ren will not be returning to Wagaman in 2024, please let
us know by phoning the school office 89226011 or sending an email
to wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au.

Please let us know what school your child/ren will attend.    

How are we helping our
students to communicate
safely and respectfully?

In  2024, our classes will be implementing the
Keeping Safe:Child Protection Curriculum (KS:CPC).

KS:CPC is an evidence-based child safety and
respectful relationships curriculum. It was
developed collaboratively with child protection
experts, teachers, educational leaders and
professionals, and has international recognition. 

The curriculum is based on two main themes which are presented through age
appropriate topics and activities.
Theme 1: We all have the right to be safe
Theme 2: We can help ourselves to be safe by talking to people we trust.

More information will be provided to families in 2024.

mailto:wagaman.school@education.nt.gov.au


LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
JAPANESE WITH MIKI SENSEI

Year 5 and 6 students recently challenged themselves to have a
Zoom conversation with Japanese students from Shirahata Primary
School in Yokohama, Japan.



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
JAPANESE WITH MIKI SENSEI

Year 3, 4 and 5 students challenged themselves in shopping
conversations. They used phrases such as, “What would you like?”, “I
would like...”, “This one please” and “Thank you.”

They also learnt about the Japanese currency, yen.

It was wonderful to see the students’ smiles and enthusiasm during
this learning. 



LEARNING SPOTLIGHT
1/2 COLLING



Transition, 
Year 1 and 2

COOKING AND NUTRITION CLASSES

LEARNING SPOTLIGHT



Year 3/4



Year 5/6





END OF YEAR HAMPERS
Donations required

Wagaman Primary has a tradition of raffling great
prizes for our End of Year Raffle.

Bring in products (BIG or small) to add to the
hampers. Items may include toys, non-perishable
foods or Christmas items. If you have a business,
you may like to donate a voucher or sponsor a gift
voucher to give as a prize.

We will send home raffle tickets next week. If you
need extra tickets, contact the Front Office.
  
Our hampers will be drawn at our Presentation
Assembly on Tuesday 12th December.

Last year, we were able to create many hampers
with some great vouchers for several lucky
families.

Thank you for your support!

A big thank you, 
to Joana Pratt from

Filtered Water
Coolers NT for

donating a water
cooler to our school

raffle.



 SCHOOL NOTICES

MAKE SURE
YOU UPDATE
YOUR APP!

FAMILIES CAN
NOW ORDER
RECESS AND

LUNCH ONLINE!



 COMMUNITY NOTICES


